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Submission 21- Ms Hannah Brooks` 
 
Many of the points raised in this submission have been handled in General Comments. 
 
The “Key points” are replied to in order below: 

1. There is no indication that the management of the tender process by The Office of 
Sport was anything but correct – refer ICAC report. From my own experience, it was 
handled totally professionally. 

2. The Tender did not involve Equestrian NSW so where is the conflict of interest? 
3. I believe ICAC found no evidence of corruption 
4. Refer #2 above 
5. The claim that the Wallaby Hill material was removed at “taxpayer’s expense” is 

incorrect – I can provide Invoices to BSM from ICF Haulage to confirm this if 
required. 

6. ENSW is a major client of SIEC and has Equestrian expertise – why would The Office 
of Sport not seek their advice? 

7. The Office of Sport had a duty to not release documents relating to “Commercial in 
Confidence” issues 

8. The emotional tone of this question indicates a reliance on social media for 
information rather than facts. 

  




